



# Dolores Bears Booster Club Meeting Minutes

March 6, 2023

**Present:** Shelly Purkat: President, Kim Parr: Treasure, Staci Cost: Secretary, Rene Farias, Matt Walker: AD, DeDe Conrad, Ethen Robson: Student Council.

The meeting was called to order at 5:05 PM by Shelly Purkat, President;.

**Secretary Minutes:** Motion made by Shelly to approve of the minutes from February 6, 2023. The motion was seconded by Rene. The minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's Report:** Kim shared the treasurer's report for December and January. The beginning balance was \$4,625.31. Total income was \$1,346.00 and total expenses were \$1,110.96. The ending balance was \$4,860.35. Shelly made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Staci seconded the motion. The treasurer's report was approved.

**Operation Graduation Report (OG):** An updated memorandum of understanding (MOU) will be signed due to the new treasurer. Shelly will reach out to Kendra to get the recent minutes from OG. A representative from OG was not present at the meeting.

**Concessions Report:** Rene reports that in the past the leftover drinks were usually donated to OG. She is not sure what happens to the leftover drinks after OG. Rene reports that there is a lot of leftover food and is not sure what the Booster club wants to do. Discussion of using the food and drinks at the parent teacher conferences. There are no more concessions for this school year. Rene has an inventory report: see scanned report. Leftover food can also be donated to the Dolores Food Project with Amber Lansing.

### **Athletic Director:**

- Matt reports that wrestling and basketball are winding down.
- Track has started and will have their first meet this weekend in Farmington. Travis Rantz and Angie Lowe have stepped up to coach.
- Possible for Dolores to have a JV baseball team next spring.
- Bids are back for the new scoreboard for the football field. The current scoreboard is over 40 years old. The new scoreboard will take into consideration the current building plan.
- Cortez would like to start a middle school soccer league.
- There are some budget items that he will be going over with Doreen. He would like to re-evaluate what Dolores has budgeted for stipends for coaches. He reports that it is difficult to get people to volunteer to keep score and work the games. Currently a person can get paid more for being an official as compared to coaching.
- Matt is in discussion with Telluride to have Dolores host the regional cross country meet.

**Student Government:** Ethen discussed that the cheerleading team would like to have a spirit week and a pep assembly next week Thursday 3/16/23. He is hoping that the Booster Club would be willing to donate pom poms, leis, beaded necklaces, beach balls, and sunglasses. DeDe will order the items. Shelly made a motion to spend up to \$250.00 for spirit items. Staci seconded the motion and the motion passed.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

- Bear backer banners that came in late, will put them up for football season.
- Feed the teachers for Parent Teacher Conferences on Wednesday 3/15/23. Shelly reports that Red Hot Crusin' Cuisine will be catering. Booster will provide the paper goods. Shelly is going to ask for people to donate desserts for the PTC.

### **New Business:**

- Shelly reports that she asked a Junior to come to the meeting. No one was present at this meeting. Shelly reports that the prom is set for Saturday, April 22, 2023 to complete the request. After discussion, the Booster Club would like to have more information on what the Junior class might need.

Shelly will respond to Junior Class that the Booster Club would be willing to donate money for the dessert and other options.

- Discussion of the athletic trainer putting in a request for funds for a stationary bike.
- Shelly discussed the end of year budget. She asked Kim to come up with what amount should be left in the account to start up again next school year.
- DeDe mentioned that Dr. Blincoe would take care of the field house situation and repairs. DeDe will follow up with him through email.
- Shelly was contacted by middle school wrestling regarding plaques. Discussion about this being something to look into for next year by having the middle school participate in concessions. This year, Shelly suggested the coach discuss the idea of plaques with the current athletic director.
- Next month will be the election of new officers.

Next Meeting- Monday, April 3, 2023 - 5:00 p.m. @ HS Library

Meeting adjourned at 6:06 PM.

Notes submitted by S. Cost